DEPARTMENT OF HELMINTHOLOGY.

DEPARTMENT OF ZOOLOGY.

WEST MAINS ROAD.

EDINBURGH.

9th March 1932.

Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., M'Gill University, Canada.

Dear Sir Arthur,

I received your letter of the 15th

February last week, relating to the new Chair in

Perasitology at M'Gill University and I am deeply

sensible of the honour you have done me in inviting me

to accept the first Professorship.

however, I would be glad if you could give me some further particulars about the position. I have no information about the new Institute except such facts as are contained in your letter; and I would like to be able to visualize fuller the buildings, the apparatus, the resources for research and development (financial and otherwise) and the possible staff contemplated. I fully realise that some of this information may not be fully available as yet, but I would appreciate your own or Dr Tory's views on the subject.

From the personal point of view, I would like to know more about my own prospects, both financial and otherwise)